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Bulletin from Sept. 15, 2022 meeting 

Presiding:  Aaron Kellums had a big smile presiding over his final meeting as president. 

Song:  Gary Goodman 

Pledge:  Gary Wasmund 

Prayer:  Larry Hughes 

Guests:  Nan Jacobs, guest of Lori Rosman, is back and plans to transfer from Modesto Kiwanis 

to NMK. 

Ken Nolte introduce Vanguard Key Club member Selina Little and her mother, Anna 

Aaron introduced his nephew, Ryan Woods 

Good of the Community:  Lori has been baking desserts all week for Friday’s deinstallation 

dinner.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Aaron reminder:  Deinstallation dinner will be this Friday (tomorrow) beginning at 5:30 p.m. at 

Randy and Denise Cook’s place. Tickets were to be purchased in advance. If you asked for a 

ticket but didn’t pay, please find Jim Felt or Karen Bettencourt at the event. They will not be 

sitting at a table waiting. Help will be needed after 2:30 p.m. in setting up. 

Judy Herrero: We are getting a new design for our American Graffiti website and want to 

emphasize the kids that we serve and the family fun at the festival. Anyone who has pictures of 

people having fun, either kids or adults, at the parade/show from 2022 or previous, please send 

them as JPG attachments to the car show email address – nmkcarshow@gmail.com.  Photos are 

needed by next Thursday, Sept. 22. Questions?  Talk to Channa King or Judy. 

Ana Kanbara: A Key Club student needs a volunteer (or two) to serve as a speech judge in order 

for her to complete in a tournament this Saturday. Please contact Ana quickly if you can help. 
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INTERCLUB 

Ken Darby: InterClubs completed for 2021-22. Twenty-seven different members participated in 

one or more.  He passed the list around and urged others to attend an InterClub next year.   

SOCIALS 

Randy Cook: Deinstallation dinner will be Friday, Sept. 16 

Next up: Wine in Lodi on Oct. 29. The signup list was passed this week and will go around at 

least a couple more times. Organizer Rich Reimche needs signups by mid-October. 

BIRTHDAYS:   

Not present:  Bob Riedel, Ray Sanders, Howard Sweet. Catchup:  Gary Zimmerman was in the 

hospital last week and missed the meeting. He was back todayand we sang our usual (awful) 

version of Happy Birthday 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES:   

Gary and Sandy Goodman celebrating #20.  

Robert and Kari Husman. Not present 

CLUB ANNIVERSARIES:  

Britta Skavdahl – nine years. 

HAPPY/SAD BUCKS 

Charlie Christensen:  John Errol had a good reason for missing this morning’s meeting. He and 

Caroline are expecting baby #2 any day. 

Larry Hughes: Went to a gathering of Class of 1960 classmates from Turlock High School. Wow, 

they looked old. 

Jennifer Mullen: Invited folks to the Graffiti USA Museum between 10 and 4 tomorrow, when 

U.S. Postal Service is celebrating a new stamp commemorating classic pony cars.  

Nan Jacobs:  happy to return from a trip to Houston, where they celebrated the 10th birthday of 

their grandson and went to several sporting events involving their granddaughter. 
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Randy Cook: Happy to play in the Salvation Army benefit golf tourney and place second with 

Nikko Nakai.   

Sue Jensen: Had a happy reason to miss last week’s meeting: a great time at the Motley Crue 

concert. 

Larry Hughes: Sad Aaron is stepping down but we just don’t want to pay for it.  He upped his 

$10 to $20  

Bob Dunbar: Watched three of his grandson’s Little League games, which ended with one win.  

NEW MEMBER INDUCTIONS 

We welcomed two new members this morning: Nikko Nakai and Sue Jensen.  

Nikko works with Randy at Morgan Stanley. He grew up in Modesto, attending Downey High 

School and then Sonoma State and then Cal Poly. He worked in other fields before becoming a 

financial planner. 

Sue grew up in Ripon and spent most of her career in real estate and related professions. She is 

now self-employed. 

MARBLE DRAW –  

Last week Ken Nolte won the marble raffle and this week Ken Darby pulled a red marble from a 

full bag. 

LUNCH MONEY –  Gary Wasmund 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:50 a.m. 

 

 


